
 
 

 

MISSING BOARD REPORTS – March 2021 

Resolved into the LPCO Standing Rules (2016-05-09):  

“Monthly Board reports are due by the Wednesday before the regularly scheduled board 

meeting and shall be published to the Party website by the Communications Director by the 

Friday prior to any regularly scheduled meeting for viewing by membership and Board 

members...” 

• The following Board Reports were not submitted in time to be published on the LPCO 

website, violating the current standing rule: 

o Fundraising - Bette Rose Ryan 

o Campaigns - Bruce Griffith 

o Legislative - Blake Huber 

o Membership - John Pickerill 

• The above Board Members will be presenting their report at the next board meeting in full. 

• The next Board Meeting is scheduled for March 8, 2021 at the Independence Institute, 

727 E 16th Ave, Denver, CO 80203 from 7pm to 9pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

  

David Aitken 

Database Manager 

Libertarian Party of Colorado 
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Chairman’s Report  
 
As per our Bylaws Article II, Section 1, the duties of the Chairman are as follows:  
The Chair shall be the Chief Executive Officer of the Party, holding the powers of 
administration pertaining to the ordinary business affairs of the Party and such 
other powers as may be delegated by the Board of Directors, as well as 
overseeing leadership training and succession planning at all levels within the 
Party. Unless otherwise specified in the Party’s Bylaws, Special Rules of Order, or 
resolutions of the Board, the Chair is responsible for appointing the chairs of all 
committees. The Chair shall call the Convention as specified in the Party 
Constitution. The Chair, or their designee, including other Board members acting 
within their designated job duties at the direction of the Chair, shall be the I 
person who shall communicate on behalf of the Party. 
 

The newsletter is ready to go to the printer thanks to BetteRose, Michele, Eric, Alan, 
John & others who contributed to making it happen.  

The convention for 2021 is coming along nicely and we have an amazing array of 
speakers and activities that will make the golden anniversary convention in Golden 
Colorado an event to be remembered.  I would like to thank the Convention chairman, 
Beatriz Sutton and her team for making this event happen! 

The affiliates in the Denver metro area are preparing a party for St. Patrick’s day and I 
am excited to see many faces at the party!  

Thanks to the members of the Constitution and Bylaws committee & the platform 
committee for their hard work.  

As the one year anniversary of two weeks to flatten the curve comes up, I suggest we 
protest against the draconian mandates once again.  We need to get our freedom back, 
we need to be able to work and play and live as we did once before.  Mandates have 
proven to not work and it’s imperative that we send a clear message to our employees 
(elected officials) that we will not give up our liberty any longer!  

 



 

I would like to reiterate that a certain level of decorum is expected at all of our events 
and respect for each other is paramount.  Should anyone interrupt the board, or use 
profanity during a meeting, they will be given one warning.   If such behavior continues, 
they will be escorted out of the meeting or muted on the call.  Republicans and 
Democrats want us to fight amongst ourselves, if we are doing what they want they 
won't be held accountable.  

Let us leave any personal differences aside and work together towards liberty.  This is 
the way that we can make the duopoly accountable to the people.  

Now is the time  to get involved and volunteer in outreach events, in legislative issues 
and start running for office for 2022 or local and municipal offices for 2021 It is 
imperative that we stand up for our principles and not allow Colorado to become a place 
where tyranny reigns and the government runs rampant.  ​Let's not allo​w that to happen!  

 
In Liberty, 
Victoria Reynolds  
State Chairman, LPCO 
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2021- Vice Chair March Report 
 
In accordance with ​Article II, Section 2 of the Libertarian Party of Colorado (LPCO) bylaws​, 
the role of the Vice Chairman is to assist the LPCO Board of Directors with their duties among 
other responsibilities. These areas are, Assist the Chairman, Continuity Binders, Organization of 
Regions. 
 
Other.​ Continued work on the Constitution & Bylaws Committee. Submitted article for upcoming 
Colorado Liberty​. Met with Denver County Legislative Director regarding role and drafting of 
county Bylaws. 
 
In Liberty, 
 
 
Eric Mulder 
Vice Chair- Libertarian Party of Colorado 
Chair- Libertarian Party of Arapahoe County 
303-960-3997 
vicechair@lpcolorado.org 

 



11757 W Ken Caryl Ave, F124, Littleton, Colorado 80127-3719, Tel. (303) 837-9393

Treasurer, 03 March 2021
As per our Bylaws Article II, Section 9, the duties of the Treasurer are as follows:

The Treasurer shall be responsible for maintaining accurate records of all income and
expenses associated with the operation of the Party and shall present a summary of all
income and expenses incurred at the regular meeting of the Board. The income and
expense summary may be limited to activity since the last regular meeting of the Board.
The Treasurer shall also prepare budgets for the other board members or assist them in
preparing their own budgets.

As of 03 March 2021, PayPal balance was $782.85.
As of 03 March 2021, BBVA Compass balance was $33,638.16.
As of 03 March 2021, Stripe balance was $1,411.98
As of 03 March 2021, FEC account balance was $110.00
As of 03 March 2021, Undeposited Funds balance was $0.00
Held in reserve:

Standard reserve $1,500.00
State Convention reserve $10,966.45
Clear Creek Co DG $40.00
Denver Co DG $0.50
Elbert Co DG $50.00
Larimer Co DG $15.00
Newsletter $0.00
Pueblo Co DG $24.00
San Juan County Project $190.00
Weld Co DG $15.00
Welcome Postcards $48.25

As of 03 March 2021, AVAILABLE FUNDS (reserved funds excluded) was $23,094.29.
Available funds have increased $2,304.59 since last month.

Any anticipated large future expenses (> $1,000 annually), whether one-time or instalment, I
propose to budget in the same manner as with the annual convention, where I reserve funds



LPCO Treasurer Report
March, 2021

monthly into a specific sub-account.  For reminder for me and continuity for subsequent
treasurers, the standard reserve of $1,500 has been placed in a sub-account.

Subscription donations (20 recurring) to PayPal, Stripe & BBVA Bank for February, $380.60, a
loss of $25.00 from last month.

February one-time (12 contributors) donations, $833.85.

I request that any Board member who receives cash or check from a donor please email me
with the date received, check number, amount, and name & address of the donor.  If the check
is $100 or more, then I also need the donor’s occupation and employer.  Please refer to the
postscript in Treasurer’s Report July 2016 for a list of TRACER-accepted occupation names.
We can’t accept cash donations over $100.  We can’t accept contributions from corporations or
from foreign nationals.  The party can accept anonymous donations less than $20 but if
anonymous donations are collected by someone not authorized to accept funds for LPCO (not a
board member) then that someone is considered a conduit and the collected aggregate is
counted against their personal contribution limit and the funds conveyed to LPCO can’t include
more than $100 in cash.

FEC Filing: Report filed 01/26/2021.  Next report due 07/30/2021.  Because our subscription to
LNC’s Affiliate CRM Plan is paid to a national party, those contributions are FEC reportable.
Transfers to and from regular checking into federal activity account are also FEC reportable.

Filed TRACER report 12/01/2020.  Next report due 04/15/2021.

Participated on C&B Committee via Zoom.

Respectfully Submitted,
John Hjersman



Unclassified TOTAL

Ordinary Income/Expense
Income

Convention Donations 250.00 250.00
Convention Registration 299.00 299.00
Donations 105.00 105.00
Stripe Sales 1,033.61 1,033.61

Total Income 1,687.61 1,687.61

Gross Profit 1,687.61 1,687.61

Expense
Computer

Services 42.34 42.34

Total Computer 42.34 42.34

Convention Expense 469.23 469.23
Credit Card Fees 4.25 4.25
Stripe Payment Processing Fees 55.22 55.22

Total Expense 571.04 571.04

Net Ordinary Income 1,116.57 1,116.57

Net Income 1,116.57 1,116.57

10:39 AM Libertarian Party of Colorado
03/03/21 Statement of Financial Income and Expense
Accrual Basis February 2021
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03.2021 

LPCO BOARD REPORT - OUTREACH 

Director - Marc “Funkhowzer” Cavin 

 

Article II, Section 5, of the By-Laws of the Libertarian Party of Colorado: 

“The Outreach Director shall be responsible for booking and running outreach booths and community events, 
and for maintaining outreach materials. The Outreach Director may establish and manage committees 
(including the appointment of any committee chairs) to perform these and other outreach functions.” 

 

ACTIONS: 

1. February 14, 2021 - LPCO Leadership Forum. 

a. Meeting was cancelled. 

2. March 3, 2021 - Spoke at the Denver Liberty on the Rocks event. 

FUTURE INITIATIVES: 

1. Leveraging membership data to increase the rate of success in acquiring petition signatures.  
a. Will utilize my Excel skills to clean, transform, and organize the data.  

2. Working with the board to organize and streamline the onboarding process of future board members. 

 

Privatize Everything, 

Marc “Funkhowzer” Cavin 
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Affiliates Director Report March 2021 
 
On February 16, the Pueblo County Development Group met to formally apply for 
affiliate status.  
 
I’m talking to some prospective Delta County LP leaders.  
 
I am watching alternative social media platforms in order to replace the biased and 
censored current platforms.  
 
Mask-Off Day? Bin it. Bury it. Burn it.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Steven Gallant 
 

 



Communication Directors Board Report  

March 2021  

 

COMMUNICATIONS DIRECTORS DUTIES 

The Communications Director shall be responsible for all outward-facing communications, websites, 

multimedia, social media, press releases, media appearances, and media inquiries. The Communications 
Director may establish and manage committees (including the appointment of any committee chairs) to 

accomplish these and other communications functions.  

 

Social Media update:​  Continuing to recruit volunteers for social media. Will set up MeWe, and Parlor 

this month.  

Press Release’s 

Presidents Day Press Release: Feb. 21​st​ ​https://lpcolorado.org/2021/02/21/fight-over-what/  

  

 

 

Best social media posts:  

  

 

 

 

 

February, 26 2021 

Social Accounts Likes/Follows 

Facebook 30,760/31,139 

Twitter 3,512 

Instagram 1,280 

https://lpcolorado.org/2021/02/21/fight-over-what/


   

 

March, 1​st​  2021 



 

 

February, 23​rd​ 2021 

  



    

 

  

 

 



Twitter 

February, 28​th​ 2021 

  

 



   

 

  



 

 

  

  

Instagram 

 

March, 1​st​ 2021 

 

 

February, 28​th​ 2021 



 

 

February, 28​th​ 2021 

 

 



 

 

   

  

  

  

  

  

FOR FREEDOM  

Submitted 

Joshua Lallement 

LPCO Communications Director 

720-339-5630 
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Secretary Report
March 2021

Approval Voting
Sent the Call to Convention

Attended various meetings to convince Denver to adopt Approval Voting

Jeffco Libertarian Party
Continued to help generate Facebook and Twitter posts

Libertarian Party
Ordered Voter Registration Disc

Continued to process mail returns and donations

Updated the Secretary of State Periodic Report

Respectfully Submitted,
Mike Spalding, Secretary


